Town Of Crawford

425 Hwy 92,Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

Town Council Meeting

August 15, 2018 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
Work Session
Agenda

ROLL CALL
Wanda Gofforth
 Hetty Todd

John Paton

Ralph Clark
Mike Tiedeman
 
Bruce Bair 

Jessica Hart

Cally Gallegos

Chris Johnson

1. CALL THE MEETING TO ORDER 7:00pm
2. OLD BUSINESS
Eagle Scouts Ozzi Brewer had some questions regarding the size of the project if and 8x8 structure would be ok.   Ozzi ask if Bruce would be available to work with them on the Eagle Scout project.  Chriss Watters stated that he has metal roofing that he would be happy to donate to the project.  


Water shut off policy- Wanda read Ordinance 3-2018.  We made some corrections to the 3rd sentence.    We will read it on September 5th meeting and vote on it.  
3. NEW BUSINESS*
Stacy Volgt DCED- introduced herself to the council and explained what her position was and that she is available to the town to improve the economy and the towns strategic planning.
Region 10- Michelle was here to just explain that they are still working on Broadband with Elevate for the town of Crawford.  Wanted to encourage the town to help All points transit, as we do have citizens that use all points. 
DOLA- Parker with dola had a slide presentation for the council on the fiscal Stability.  Reported that the town is doing well, but the need to concentrate on GF Revenues, such as mill levy increase and also the Town needs a plan for their aging infrastructure.  
Municipal Court (John Paton)- John Paton suggested that the town think seriously on implementation of a municipal court to enforce codes.  
 He stated that we don’t have to pay a judge $250 per month.  Mike Tiedeman asks how we would fund a municipal court?  John stated that we would budget for it, and Wanda Gofforth stated that there is no money to budget for it.  Even if we increased the mill levy that money would have to be used for other items in the budget, such as streets and road and matching funds for capital improvement projects.
4. Staff reports
a. Public Works Bruce Bair reports that he is half done removing duck weed at the waste water plant.  He also reported to the council that he checked on the prices for the card reader at the water dispenser and thought it would be approximately $7000-$10000.  The Town would need to buy the cards and would need a cell signal at the tower.  There would also be a convenience fee to the card holder.  5.9% Bruce would check into the signal and report back to the Board.  Bruce talked about the access to the spring and that Crawford Mesa Water would the share of using road to the spring.   The Town pays $1200 annually and Bruce thought $500 would be fair to charge Crawford mesa water.    We will vote on it September 5th meeting.  Jim Crook suggested that we charge them less.  
Water levels are still good.  
b. Board Members
Jessica Hart reports that the Chamber is looking for an artist for metal signs coming into town.  

Chris Johnson – will attend the Delta housing authority. 

Ralph Clark thanked Bruce for checking into the Water dispenser cost.

Mike Tiedeman also thanked everyone for attending and thanked Bruce and the staff for there efforts.
c. Clerk- Land use meeting on at KVNF August 21, 2018 5-7 pm,  Cally had an audit with PERA on Monday and we won’t have report for a couple of months.
d. Mayor’s Report – September 5th we will read Ord. 3-2018 and Franchise with TDS.  
5. AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING -  CMW using the town spring access road.  Ordinance 3-2018, Franchise agreement with TDS, small change grant with Region 10 for water dispenser
6. ADJOURNMENT 9:15
*POSSIBLE ACTION ON ALL AGENDA ITEMS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED*
